WINDSOCK VILLAGE AVIATION CORP.

MINUTES OF 12/9/09 SPECIAL MEETING

A special meeting of the WVAC Board was held 12/9/09 at Beverly Mason’s home. The sole topic on the agenda is the moving of the runway lights. Board members present: Beverly Mason, Bob Pustell, Peter Lambert, Nancy Drach, Bill Clegg, Dave Adams and Barbara Clifford.

Guests present were: Steve & Paula Moore, Eric Diaz, Roger Currier, Dwight Allenson, Dave Swift and Ted Roberts.

The meeting was called to order at 6:30pm. Beverly thanked everyone for coming out on a snowy night. She explained that the purpose of the meeting was to review the moving of the runway lights. She felt that there are two areas to discuss. First is the process of how we came to the decision to move them and second, the actual moving of the lights. She then read a timeline of what transpired.

11/19/09-WVAC Board votes to turn the runway lights on and to move the East side lights to the center. LD Jeffries was asked to consider the different options and come back to the board with a proposal.

11/14/09-Beverly received a communication that the different methods to move the lights were being considered.

11/25/09-Beverly sent an e-mail to Gary Cole reminding him that the Runway/Safety committee needs to bring a proposal back to the board for approval.

11/27/09- Gary forwards the above e-mail to LD.

12/3/09-LD sent an e-mail to Beverly outlining a plan for moving the lights. No installation date is mentioned.

12/4/09-Beverly sent an e-mail to LD reminding him that a proposal needs to be brought to the board. A special meeting of the board is scheduled for 12/7.

12/4/09- LD wrote to Beverly and the board a lengthy recap of the 11/19 meeting and notice that a 12/7 meeting is not possible for him to attend.

12/4/09- Beverly reschedules special board meeting for 12/9.

12/6/09 Beverly becomes aware that the lights have already been moved. She notifies the board that we should still meet on 12/9.

The concern that Beverly has is that no attempt was made to contact her or other board members prior to the moving of the lights. If time was of the essence, she could have called a quick board meeting for Saturday morning or at least polled the other board members by phone. It was no an appropriate procedure to move the lights without board approval of the plan. She feels that better communication between the board and ad hoc committees needs to be established. There will be an agenda item for the January board meeting to address this issue. The board has an obligation to all 165 paying members. Her purpose is not to put anyone in the doghouse, but how to improve the communications.

Public Input: Ted Roberts pointed out that there were two board members present and helping while the lights were moved. LD took full responsibility. He explained that he came to the board and agreed to come back with a proposal. He asked for an estimate on the extension cords but they were purchased instead. He knew that the job was going to be done on Saturday morning 12/5 and he should have called the President. He assured the board that it won’t happen again. He added that he is adamantly opposed to not keeping things transparent. That is the purpose of the WV Pilot’s Alliance and their web site—to keep things in the open.

Bob Pustell added that he had been notified. There was a message on his answering machine but he was away and didn’t pick up the message until after the fact. He was against night flying but this is the way that he would have wanted the work done. He has checked it out and is pleased with the workmanship. Dave Adams was also there to help and didn’t realize that the board needed notification. It seemed to be the expedient way to do things. Nancy Drach thought that it was a go and only needed to check with the board if WVAC funds were involved. Beverly stated we, as a board had no idea what was going to be done. That’s why it needed to be brought to the board for approval. Barbara Clifford noted that the minutes of the meeting reflected what was to happen. Perhaps they can be distributed quicker. Beverly added that when we make a decision like this, we need to consult the maintenance people also. Glenn Mason was asked to check things out after the fact and he doesn’t see any issues with the way it was done.

Beverly continued that the board has dropped the ball about consulting our insurance carrier. This is more of a restoration issue rather than the lights. She has contacted our insurance carrier and they will advise us prior to the January meeting. A discussion ensued as to what the insurance covers; separate coverage for board members; the state RSA concerning private airport liability. Roger Currier stated that Gary Cole had contacted a friend who is a judge and he was told that there are lots of holes in the statute. Roger continued that he had contacted the State Aeronautics Board and read parts of their letter to him. LD asked Roger if he had received permission from the board to represent them to the State? Roger responded that he had been asked to contact them by Gary Cole who is the Chairman of the Runway Committee. He felt that was proper. A discussion then ensued on the committee structures and authority.

Beverly reiterated that the January board meeting would have this as an agenda item. Prior to the meeting, she will find out what committees are out there, who is on them and the purpose of the committee. Then the board can hash it out and find out what information we need from them. 

A motion passed to acknowledge and approve that the lights have been moved to the center of the runway. LD reiterated that it will not happen again but he asks that the board make it clear that no one can represent themselves as representing the board without prior permission. Roger responded that as a homeowner and pilot he has a responsibility to be sure that he is covered from a liability. His responsibility is to research things for himself. He did not contact the Aeronautics board to rat anyone out, only to gather information. That was his reason and he had a right to do it as an individual. He feel the route to take is with the insurance underwriter.

Beverly- the last item is the expense. Can we table the issue until the next meeting and see what donations have been made? Paula Moore responded that the materials have already been paid for and we don’t need any more donations.

Beverly read the draft of a letter to be sent to WVAC members. It was approved to send out the letter.

Steve Moore mentioned that in a letter from Don Meader, Don indicated that he had missed some meetings and mentioned that he could be removed from the board. Steve expressed his desire to be a board member. He respectfully suggests that should the board decide to replace Don, he would like to be considered. A discussion ensued as to non-aviators being board members. Bob and Nancy both expressed their feeling that aviators need to step up and be a part of the board. Beverly will ask Don as to his intentions and whether he would like to resign. There are provisions in the by-laws for replacing a board member who does not attend the meetings. She also added that there would be openings in June.

Meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm

Peter Lambert

Secretary

